Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 14th October 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Cowey (in the Chair) Baker, Dickinson, Morton, Neighbour, Peirson, Slingsby and Wardale.
ERY Cllr Birmingham



Clerk - Janet Wardale

10/14/45
Apologies for absence  - Cllr Falkinder.
10/14/46
Minutes of the meeting held on 9th September 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record.
10/14/47
Declarations of Interest
Cllr Morton – pond boundary and turbines on Etton Road.

Cllr Baker  - Website programme for Sportsfield 
10/14/48
Matters arising

The pavement surface of the snicket between Main Street and The Meadows has now been repaired.
Pumping Station and Yorkshire Water
Cllr Peirson had pulled together a response which was circulated.



SFMC Insurance



Claim has now been sorted and the repairs have been done.

10/14/49
ERYC Matters
(a) Highway matters

Drains on Main Street

There is a constant flow of water on the left side of village heading towards Beverley, outside the Hall.
Also the road behind the back entrance to Bishop Burton College has a similar problem.
Resolved – report to ERYC.
Overhanging tree at the back of Bishop Burton College
This had been reported by Cllr Pollard.  

Resolved – to check that it has been dealt with.

Dog sign for Elm Drive
More information was needed about the size and lettering required.

Resolved – liaise with Cllr Falkinder.


Streetlights not working

Column 3 – Sportsfield Approach Road


Bishop Burton Rd opposite no 11.



Resolved – report to ERYC.

Metal culvert outside the pub 
This has been damaged and Cllr Baker has reported it.

10/14/50
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£     345.30

Fosse


Final payment for MUGA

£28,302.00


Eon


Electricity supply


£      30.27


Drewery

Electricity work Pavilion

£  1509.85


PFK Littlejohn
Audit fee



£    120.00


DMA Signs

MUGA sign



£      70.80


Wicksey 

Plaque engraving


£      94.80


ERYC


Sportsfield rent


£  1150.00


Eon


Electricity supply


£      28.33


Lawn n Order

Grasscutting



£    870.00


Cllr Baker

Grass seed



£      42.00


The Clerk expressed concern about the delay in the repayment of VAT from HMRC.  Despite trying to contact them, there has been no update about when the first repayment will arrive and funds in the account are low.

Resolved – to continue to contact HMRC.

10/14/51
Financial Regulations

Cllr Wardale presented the revised Financial Regulations that had been updated and circulated.


Resolved – to accept the new Regulations.

10/14/52
Correspondence Received 
(a) Northern Gas Network Workshops

(b) Village Veg Initiative

(c) Information from Hull City Council

10/14/53
Parish Council Committees


Planning



No applications received.
A resident had brought up concerns about the new house that has been built behind pub, backing onto The Meadows.  A condition of the planning permission was that a fence was built backing onto their houses and it has not been erected.
Resolved – to inform the Enforcement department at ERYC.



Playground

Cllr Peirson reported that the vacancies on the Playground Committee had been advertised and there had been some interest from residents.

10/14/54
Sportsfield Management Committee

Cllr Baker thanked the PC for the flowers sent as a thank you for all his efforts with the MUGA..

The open day had gone well and had been well attended.


A village netball team started using the MUGA and there had been bookings from three football teams.


The website was up and running and income was good.

There had not been an invoice yet for netball posts from Fosse and it was agreed to wait.


SFMC had discussed the insurance for the MUGA.  Getting a price for public liability without material damage as the facility had a three year warranty.

They had also discussed upgrading the toilet facilities to include disabled access.  Advice had also been sought about the Council’s position from ERNLLCA.  Cllr Baker felt that there would be funding available once the decision had been made about where to install them.


Register of Interests had been emailed to all SFMC members who were not Parish Councillors. No response as yet.

The meeting ended at 8.30 pm
